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Minutes of the FULL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING of

Sixpenny Handley & Pentridge Parish Council 

Held 26th September 2019 7:30pm at the Parish Office, Sixpenny Handley.

	Item
	
	Action By

	
	Public Open Session
0 Member of the public present.

	

	504
	Attendance & Apologies
Cllr Colin Taylor (Chairman)
Cllr James Reed (Vice Chairman)
Cllr Gino Salvia

Cllr David Chick

Cllr Simon Meaden
Cllr Stuart McClean
Cllr Maureen New 

Cllr Andy Turner
Also in Attendance  

Mrs Ciona Nicholson (Clerk)
Apologies
Cllr Dave Adams
Cllr Rosalie Adams

*The meeting was chaired by the Vice Chairman James Reed as apologies for a late arrival were sent in advance from Cllr Colin Taylor.

	

	505
	Declarations of Interest & Grants for Dispensation 
The following members declare non-pecuniary interests in matters relating to: 
Cllr Colin Taylor – Pentridge Village Hall/CLT Roebuck Committee 

Cllr James Reed – Community Land Trust 

Cllr David Adams – Community Land Trust/Sixpenny Handley Sports Facilities 

Cllr Rosalie Adams – Sixpenny Handley Village Hall/ Allotment Association 

Cllr Andy Turner – Community Land Trust /CLT Roebuck Committee
Cllr Maureen New – Neighbouring Sixpenny Handley VH TPO trees.

	

	506
	Dorset Council Cranborne Chase Report.
Due to annual leave - No report this month.
Members continue to have major concerns with regard to the management of the County Farms which have repeatedly been expressed to the County Council in recent years. 
There are a number of specific questions regarding the management of Thorney Down Farm and maters in general that remain outstanding and politely request their County Councillor to address on their behalf:
1. Did the county receive rental income during the three year period it was utilised by the tenants of Burley Road Farm?

2. Was there any income received in return for the farms’ fixtures and fittings including watering troughs, gates and railway sleepers which were removed by Mr MacPherson?

3. Has the Burley Road Farm been offered as an option to buy despite it being identified as a core asset and an opportunity for the next generation to become farmers?

4. In addition to Farming concerns,  we have been asked to amend our tenancy of the Parish Office to allow the termination of our tenancy without compensation; does this mean Dorset Council are thinking of disposing of Town farm Workshops?

5. Lastly, in June 2019 members of the Planning Committee raised an enforcement enquiry with regard to a potential breach of a planning condition in respect of an agricultural occupancy tie on the rural workers dwelling at Burley Road Farm. (Planning Application 3/16/1777/ful).  Members believe the property has now been sold and would like confirmation that the condition has been adhered to.
Clerk to contact Cllr Piers Brown and forward Farmers’ Weekly article of ‘Local Authorites Farm Estate Management’ to all Councillors.


	Clerk

	507

	Confirm the minutes of the last Full Parish Council Meeting held 22nd August 2019. 
 The minutes of the meeting, having been previously circulated were confirmed as correct and signed by the Chairman. Unanimous 

	

	508

	Matters arising from the last Full Parish Council Meeting held 22nd August 2019. 
The serious fly tipping situation reported to members in June 2019 remains unresolved despite numerous requests to Aster Housing Association.  The matter has been reported to Dorset Council’s Housing Benefits Department but disappointingly without acknowledgement.  Members agreed to request the support of the Cranborne Chase Councillor.
Clerk to contact the Environmental Health Department and Dorset Waste Partnership and forwarrd photographic evidence to the Local PCSO.

	Clerk

Clerk

	509
	Confirm the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee Meetings held 5th September 2019. 
The minutes of the meeting, having been previously circulated were confirmed as correct and signed by the Chairman. Unanimous 

	

	510
	Community Asset Transfer Update
No further developments other than the temporary appointment of a new Senior Property Locum in Dorset Councils’ Legal & Demorcratic Services.
	

	511
	To consider Community Land Trust update

At a recent meeting held by the CLT, members discussed the results of groundwater surveys and potential surface water issues.  Disappointingly, due to political uncertainty and the current timescales for infrastructure grants - it is unlikely that the project will be completed as orinally planned.  Discussions on a staged development is more likely.
Clerk to search for Recreation Ground Plans in order to assist with current drainage issues.

	Clerk

	512
	DAPTC Matters 

Clerk to attend DAPTC Clerks Seminar on Friday 27th September 2019 @ Kingston Maurward.

DAPTC Representative to attend the next Eastern Area Meeting on Thursday 3rd November in Ferndown.

Dorset Council are hosting a number of workshops to discuss and develop the relationship between Dorset Council and Town & Parish Councils.

· Workshop 1 – Bridport Town Hall – 22nd October 2019 @ 7.00pm

· Workshop 2 – Durweston Village Hall – 24th October 2019 @7.00pm

· Workshop 3 – Furzebrook Village Hall – 29th October 2019 @7.00pm

Councillors to notify clerk to arrange a reservation – no more than 2 representatives per Town or Parish Council.


	Clerk
SMc

CT/SMc

	513

	Highway Matters

A meeting between the Community Highways Team, 1st Woodcutt Scouts Executive Committee member & the Chairman of the PC took place on Monday 16th September.  A number of speed calming measures were discussed along the B3081 near to the Scout HQ.  The Highways Team agreed to organise appropriate signage.
Clerk to contact BT/Open Reach to report large hole near to the B354 roundabout – a reminant of previous work.


	Highways

	514
	Rights of Way Matters
Cllr Dave Adams sent message of thanks to Land Owner James Reed for the severe cutting back of the hedges along the field edge bridleway from Dean Lane to the junction at the end of Post Office Lane.  

ROW Volunteers are meeting on 3rd October @7.00pm at the Bowls Club for an information update.

Enquiry number 1129906 Bodenham Cottage to be reopened as debris remains on the road from the recent tree/hedge works carried out.  
A letter of complaint from a local resident regarding overgrown vegetation at 13 Dean Lane which resulted in a facial injury.  Clerk notified the Owner of the property concerned and requested the overgrown vegetation be cleared. 


	Clerk


	515
	Annual Play Inspection Report – Actions
Members reviewed the Annual Inspection report and identified all moderate risk items needing to be repaired.  With the exception of the Rotor Play Waltz, the outstanding repairs do not require specialised replacement parts only refurbishment of timbers and the tightening of fixings.  Clerk to contact Cllr Adams.
· Basketball Goal - timbers

· 1 bay x2 seat swing – timbers

· 1 bay x2 seat swing – fixings

The waltz requires a playground repairs specialist.  Clerk to supply members with suggested new playground signage.

	Clerk

	516
	Parish Council Website.
Members reveiwed the current PC website and agreed it required updating.  To improve useability and to improve the overall look and content members agreed to contact the WEB Booth to discuss ideas.

Recommendations to include; Parish Councillor photos and who? to go to information.
	AT/GS/Clerk

	517
	   Audited Accounts for Year Ending 31st March 2019.
PKF Littlejohn LLP (External Auditors) completed their review of the Annual Governance & Accountability Return for 2018/19.
· No matters to report.

Clerk to publish ‘Notice of Conclusion of Audit’ and ensures sections 12&3 of the AGAR are published and remain avaiable for public access.
	Clerk

	518
	Correspondence 
· 1st Woodcutts requested the use of Town Farm Workshops as car parking provision for Fireworks volunteer parking.  Members agreed.

· A request recieved to use the land on Common Road as an alternative car park area for those attending the Scouts’ Fireworks Display Event  to be discussed further with Matt Reakes.

· A request from 1st Woodcutts for Remembrance Day road closure marshalling.  Clerk to approach Speed Watch Team.

· Village Hall white lines require refurbishment – members agreed to contact Groundsman.
· Members agreed to purchase a key safe for Parish Office use.

· Nativity scene currently being created by local artist.

· New Basketball Club requested the use of VH carpark as a venue to practise. 

· Clerk continues to search for the Chains of Office before submitting an Insurance Claim.

· Trafalga Plaque expected to be returned shortly.

· Request Terrafirma replace the broken concrete drain inspection cover. 

· Letter received from 1 Roebuck Yard regarding brick/flint wall.  Clerk to forward recent Parish Council Planning consultation comments. 

· Members agreed to the colours presented on the PCs Logo.  Poppy red /green/black

	SMeaden
Clerk
S Meaden

Clerk

Clerk



	519
	Sixpenny Handley First School are hosting a Macmillans Coffee morning on Friday 27th Sept @ 10.30am – All Councillors invited.
	


Meeting Closed  9.27pm
These minutes are to be signed by the Chairman after approval 

at the next Full meeting of the Parish Council.

Signed;………………………………………………………………………………….22nd October  2019
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